Liberal Studies Committee Minutes 

April 13,2000 

201A McElhaney Conference Room 

3:15 PM 

Members present: M. Sadler, B. Carter, R. Soni, M. Swinker, B. Mitchell, C. Zoni, 

Absent: W. Foran, H. Anderson 

Excused: N Nastase, L. Feldrnan 

Guest: Dr. John Marsden 


Meeting called to order at 3:15 p.m. 


Action: 
Minutes from March 16 meeting were not approved -this item carries over to next meeting. 


Dr. John Marsden presented his writing intensive proposal and responded to questions. The following suggestions were offered: 1) Needs to replace course description and objectives with the Senate approved version, 2) clarify how class participation will be evaluated. On a Carter/Zoni motion, conditional approval for Type I writing status was granted. The revised syllabus will be checked for the revisions that were requested before the approval is reported to the UWUCC. 


Reviewed Dr .Matt Willen's request for Type I status. The following suggestions were made regarding the proposal: 1) needs to replace course description and objectives with the Senate approved version, 2) explain how the grade for the group project will be handled, 3) include a grading scale, 4) provide additional explanation if necessary for students who choose the option of doing a "difficulty paper" instead of "reading response" since these assignments carry different weights. On a Carter/Zoni motion conditional approval for Type I status was granted. The revised syllabus will be checked for the revisions that were requested before the approval is reported to the UWUCC. 


Reviewed Dr. Jim Dearing's proposal for Type I status. The committee discussed that the writing assignments do not constitute 50% of the final grade. Suggestions were made to increase the % assigned to the problem solving activity -further rational for this suggestion is that 2% of the grade sends a message that this assignment does not contribute significantly to the final grade and therefore might result in less effort on the part of the student. A grading scale also needs to be added. Action tabled until revisions are reviewed by committee. 


Discussion: 
Discussion about how new members for the committee are solicited. Brenda Carter suggested a possibility from her college. Lawrence Feldman will be replacing Beverly Goodwin for the remainder of her term (May 2001). 


Report on Middle States Outcomes Assessment meeting attended by Mary Sadler and Gary Rice. 

Adjourned: 455 pm 

